MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10 JULY 2017 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH AT 7PM

Present

Cllr. D. Butterfield, (in the Chair), Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr. R. Lyons, Cllr. J. Barrett, Cllr. J. Hollas and Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and Cllr. D. Bromley.

2 Members of the Public.

Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting on Monday 26 June 2017 having been circulated were taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. G. Hulme, seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed.

Apologies for Absence

Cllr. D. Hill and Cllr. C. Fox.

Declaration of Interest by Members of the Council in items on the agenda and the nature of suchinterest

Cllr. J. Hollas - Parking Market Place.

Public Participation

None.

East Riding Councillors Report

Cllr. J. Barrett advised the ERYC surface dressing programme was now underway.

Town Clerks Report

The Town Clerk advised of staff holidays and council office closing times in July. Noted speed cameras on Cowick Road, Snaith. Report of damaged drains outside of The Plough Public House.

Action Log

The Action Log was circulated to all council members prior to the meeting. Points noted by council members.

Community Led Housing

Councillors read the information given by ERYC regarding the Community Led Housing scheme. ERYC stated Community Led Housing is where the community own homes which local people can purchase or rent, however, the council can only lead the first stage and the community must complete the application. D. Bromley stated ERNLLCA had recommended research takes place before any council takes up the scheme. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed moving forward with the first stage as grants are available from ERYC for this, seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed the council also inform Miles Crossley of the scheme, seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.



Court Road Triangle

An email from a resident wishing to work on Court Road Triangle was circulated to council members. A letter drafted by the Town Clerk advising the resident of insurance restraints was circulated to council members. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed forwarding the letter to the resident, seconded Cllr. D. Bromley and agreed.

Residents Requests

Bollards - Cowick Road

The Town Clerk advised that the bollards on Cowick Road still require repair after an incident several weeks ago and despite numerous requests for them to be repaired. Cllr. S. Jones proposed writing a formal letter to ERYC making a request for the repairs, seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

Update from recent meetings

JUPA - 3 July 2017

The Clerk advised she had met with 3 play equipment providers and they were in the process of making a full plan of the site and providing full quotes for the proposed new equipment. Noted by council members.

Blachere Illuminations

The Clerk advised she had met with a representative of Blachere and they had agreed to forward an artificial tree for the council to look at before any decisions are made regarding new Christmas trees. Noted by council members.

ERYC Highways Engineer 29 June 2017

The Assistant Town Clerk met with ERYC and a location was agreed just before the entrance of Mill Lane for the flashing speed sign when entering Snaith from the East. Noted by council members.

Helen Firth - ERYC

The Town Clerk advised a date had been arranged for a meeting with Helen Firth, ERYC Highways. Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton proposed inviting Rawcliffe Parish Council and a representative of the Community Traffic Watch Group the meeting as observers only, seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed.

Item from Council Members

Neighbourhood Watch - Cllr. J. Barrett

Cllr. J. Barrett advised 12 Neighbourhood Watch signs had been put up in the area. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed the Neighbourhood Watch group be advertised in the local press and Town Council social media sites, seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

Parking - Cllr. D. Bromley

Deferred to the next meeting.

Police Newsletter

The Monthly Newsletter was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members

Youth Club Update

The Town Clerk asked for permission to remove the pool tables from the Youth Club to make space for the new equipment. All councillors were in favour of removal by the Community Furniture Company in Selby. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed getting the Youth Club area painted, seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed.

Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members for approval. Proposed Cllr. G. Hulme, seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed.

...... Signature

0 | 10 | Dat